                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 15TH JUNE  2015. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn and Richards.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                            MINUTES
78/15    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              Councillors  Bevan, Rouse and Vincent.
              Councillor Bevan had advised on his difficult current personal circumstances. It was agreed

              that the Chairman would write to Councillor Bevan on behalf of the Parish Council expressing its best 

              wishes and thoughts to him and his family.

79/15    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None         
80/15    MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 18TH MAY 2015.
              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn seconded by Councillor Earley it was –
              RESOLVED: That the minutes of the Annual General Meeting on 18th May be approved.

81/15    TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
              On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Earley it was –
              RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for May.
                                      (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2258 to 2263.
82/15    ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
              Councillor Richards reported that the IWC Waste Contract result would be announced on the 1st July and it 

               was unsure as to whether the Wheelie Bins would remain in the car park. He also reported on further 

               organisational restructuring being implemented at County Hall.
83/15    PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS

              Councillor Llewellyn had arranged for updates to all Councillors Register of Interest forms.

              Councillor Earley reported on police incidents which included various instances of vehicle damage, and 

              other incidents including two drug related offences and two cases of assault.

              Councillor Harris reported on the deteriorating condition of public footpaths NC 11 & NC 12 around    

              Alverstone Garden Village.

              Councillor Richards was making enquiries as to when  road surfacing  between Bartletss and Palmers Lane 

              was to commence. 
              Councillor Davison reported on the poor condition of line marking in the car park. This would be looked at 

              once a decision had been taken by IWC as to whether the Wheelie Bins would remain on site. A 

              presentation had been made to the IWALC by David Burbage, Managing Director of the IWC. Mr 

             Burbage advised that all UK Councils were facing continued grant cuts by the government, The IWC 

             wished to work with local parish & Town councils and the Islands MP to make a case for improved 

              funding. She was to attend a planning seminar with Councillor Llewellyn on new arrangements  being 

             proposed by the IWC. It was noted that the seat outside the Parish Hall had been destroyed beyond repair.
             RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and  the Clerk ask Rights of Way at IWC for their current 

                                      Workplan. The Clerk would also look at options for a replacement bench outside the 

                                      Parish Hall,
84/15    CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING

              The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence.
              RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted.
85/15     PLANNING APPLICATIONS

               The following application was considered –
               TCP/25342C: The Delves, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Proposed ancillary residential chalet 
               outbuildingIn rear garden (revised scheme with relocated outbuilding).
               The Clerk had already commented on this application on the basis of the Parish Councils comments on 

                the previous application on this site. 
               RESOLVED: That the comments made be noted. 
86/15    PLANNING DECISIONS

              The following planning decisions had been made –
              1.TCP/27504/D:    2 Apse Manor Cottages. Shanklin. Demolition of conservatory, proposed two storey 
                                              side extension to provide additional living  accommodation. Approved
              2. TCP/32244: Land at Alverstone Farm, Main Road, Alverstone. Retention of agricultural workers 

                                        mobile home. Approved.
               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
87/15      CLOSURE OF MAIN ROAD, ARRETON

                It was reported that the cones had been removed from Ventnor Road and the scheme had been completed 

                ahead of schedule
                 RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
88/15      CHURCHYARD MAINTENANCE              
                The Clerk reported that he had written to Hilary Tyler of the Diocese seeking  clarification of 
                 information contained in Parish Council minutes, in particular minutes relating to works in the cemetery 

                 in the 1960s which had been the subject of a Faculty.
                 RESOLVED: .That the report be noted.      
89/15       FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT
                 A communication had been circulated to all Island local councils seeking information. The information 

                 concerned was on the Councils website and the request was not considered a valid or official request

                 RESOLVED:  That no action be taken.
90/15        AFFORDABLE HOUSING SUPPLEMENTARY  PLANNING GUIDANCE CONSULTATION

                  RESOLVED: That the consultation be noted.

91/15        INVESTMENT OF CASH BALANCES
                  The Council had accumulated significant ongoing cash balances and the interest earned on them in the 
                  business account was minimal. It was agreed that a sum of up to £20,000 should be invested in a higher 
                  interest generating account or a short term bond for a period of up to one year. 

                  RESOLVED: That the Clerk presents investment options to the next meeting. 

92/15        DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 20th July in   

                  the Parish Hall. The meeting would be preceded by site visits to the Community Garden and Cemetery, 

                  commencing at 7pm (Mr Read would be asked if he had any questions to ask of the Parish Council 

                  regarding maintenance matters).
                                                              The meeting closed at 8.37pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              20TH JULY 2015                                    
